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	Comments on the Technical Series on Synthetic Biology



General comments
         The National Institute of Deserts, Flora and Fauna (NIDFF) of the Ministry of Agriculture and Environment Protection of Turkmenistan would like to thank the Convention Secretariat for fruitful work, in cooperation with the International Centre for Genetic Engineering and Biotechnology (ICGEB), on development a draft of the updated technical series N.82 on synthetic biology.

        Turkmenistan as the country where have not carried out investigations on synthetic biology as well as synthetic biology applications on its territory, would like to highlight great significance, necessity and value of information and knowledge sharing on synthetic biology-related issues, because for us  the synthetic biology is more "new and emerging issue".  The draft of the technical series N.82 keeps large information for understanding the genetic engineering technologies and synthetic biology organisms, necessity of the management risks posed by synthetic biology to biodiversity conservation and their impact on human health.
       The NIDFF as research institute with dedicated research on biodiversity conservation in arid region of Asia to maintain applying the precautionary approach to the field release of synthetic
biology organisms for identifying its impact on the three objectives of the Biodiversity Convention and related objectives of the Cartagena Protocol on biosafety and the Nagoya Protocol.

         In the XX century in the territory of Turkmenistan were conducted fundamental investigations on the feral-herd infections as malaria and local fauna of malaria mosquitos (Anopheles maculipennis, An. superpictus, An. hyrcanus).  As we know, at present time engineered mosquitos (Anopheles albimanus, Anopheles stephensi) have been developed for the control of malaria diseases, it is very important issue.  Taking into account possible invasive potential of synthetic life,   knowledge gaps and uncertainties it is important to research possible   impacts on local, regional and ecosystem levels before field release into the environment. 
